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Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.



Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

                        Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 

Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

                        Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer

DATE:     
January 15, 2015
RE:           
Stormwater Basin 5, SE Phase II Project Additional Engineering Services 
Introduction and Background

The City Commission had directed Public Services Department to seek alternative solutions for the SE Stormwater drainage issues and immediately identify a solution for improvements to the areas. 

Calvin, Giordano & Associates, Inc., (CGA) is the Design Engineer of record for the Southeast Drainage Project. With the engineering redesign of the Phase 1 Project, there is a need to tie in the planned development previously designed for Phase 2. The original design for Phase 2 was done in 2008 and there are now design and constructability issues due to the Phase 1 redesign that need to be addressed prior to the project being taken to bid.

The original Phase 1 Design included a larger pump station with two pumps, dual pump station design. Normal operation would be to have a single pump running with a stand-by pump. Pumps would alternate in operation. Controls were included to allow both pumps to operate during heavier storm events. 
Due to input from the residents and objection to approval of required easements for the larger pump station under Phase 1, the Phase 2 design will now need to be coordinated and updated to work in conjuction with the Phase 1 Project now in operation. As part of the value engineering and constructability review efforts by this Department it was determined that the flood routing calculations need to be reviewed, validated and calibrated. During a heavier storm event, since the Phase 1 Pump Station is now a single pump station, the Phase 2 Project will need to address the potential additional flow. Any changes on these calculations will dictate the proper sizing of pipes, drainage structures and pumps and related electrical and system control components. Since major excavations and trenching will be undertaken, it is imperative that additional geotechnical work be done to assess subsoil conditions. Additional surveying services also need to be undertaken for proper grading, drainage and pavement restoration especially where road ties in with private driveways. Also, existing vegetation and trees that may be impacted will be properly reflected on the construction drawings.
To proceed with the project, the Pubic Services Director recommends the purchase of additional engineering services for redesign of Phase II from CGA in the amount not to exceed one hundred fifty three thousand and four hundred sixty dollars ($153,460.00). Cost proposal is attached for this work. 
That cost of all Southeast Storm Water Phase II consulting engineering work shall be charged to Account No. 403-38-13-538-63-10, and providing further that these costs shall be funded by transfer of $153,460 from the City’s available Stormwater Fund, Professional Engineer Services Account No. 403-38-01-538-31-30 in the amount of $25,000 and from the Stormwater Contingency Account No. 403-38-01-538-99-10 in the amount of $128,460, leaving a remaining Contingency balance of $107,227.00 because capital project engineering costs may not be financed through the Project’s planned loan funding using the State Revolving Fund (SRF) program.

Staff recommends approval.

Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approve the contract agreement with Calvin Giordano and Associates, Inc. under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   
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